
 

      NEWSLETTER 
8 March 2024  

 

SGB ELECTION 
NEWS 
On Wednesday this week, nominations 
closed for parents wishing to serve on the 
SGB.  Eight nominations were received in 
total and the election to determine which 
5 candidates will make up our new SGB will take place on Tuesday 19 March.   
 
Our Parent Representatives have all shared some information about themselves to 
enable you to get to know a bit about them.  We are grateful to them for making 
themselves available for this important role in our school.  Nominee Information has 
been sent to all parents. 
 
Please watch out for voter information which will assist you in voting for the candidates 
of your choice. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

This is great practice for the National Elections!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   Upcoming Events  

• U12/U13 Rugby Trials 11 March 

• U13 Netball Squad Trials 11 March 

• Music Concert Primary Hall 12 March 
17h30-18h30 

• International Pi Day 14 March 

• School Fete 11 May 
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CONGRATULATIONS CLIFTON LIFESAVING CLUB 
Four of the Camps Bay Primary students represented the Clifton Lifesaving Club and 
excelled amongst the top competitors from our WP clubs. The top eight places score 
points for the club and the top three competitors medal in each age and gender group. 
Will Tremeer won a silver medal in body board, and a silver medal in board (malibu) 
where he was narrowly beaten and almost took gold. 
Georgia MacKenzie won gold in beach flags and later just lost out in a photo finish on 
the line in the 100m sprint where she took silver. 
Madison Tucker won gold in the run swim run, she won a bronze medal in the body 
board, and a bronze medal in the beach relay. 
Declan Tucker unfortunately did not get a medal but placed  
well in his better events. 
Well done Will, Georgia, Madison and Declan – Proudly CBPS! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



PTA NEWS 
Save the date for our exciting School Fete next term on Saturday 11 May, from 11am to 
6pm. There will be amazing rides and games to keep the kids (and some adults) 
entertained, as well as delicious food and drinks for everyone's taste. (Hopefully even a 
beer tent!) Tickets will go on sale soon and all are welcome. 

  
Do some clearing out this weekend and send your pre-loved but no longer needed toys, 
games, stationery and books (all kinds) our way. We have collection points at the Prep 
and Primary reception areas. We will be using these for school fundraising and our 
outreach programme with Kalksteenfontein. Please don't hesitate to send your 
unwanted treasures our way! 

 
FROM THE SPORTS OFFICE 

Athletics: 
Amelia Brand will be representing Western Province at the Western Cape Championship 
on Saturday, 9 March in Paarl. This is an exciting time for Amelia is a testament to all the 
hard work she has put into her athletics.  We wish her all the best!   You have made us 
all proud Amelia!  
Well done to all the athletes who got involved in the programme this term. 
A big thank you to Mr Loots and Ms Abrahams for all their work behind the scenes 
which enabled us to experience such a great season.  
 
Cricket: 
The U11A team finished off a successful term of cricket with their win against Kronendal 
on Wednesday. The coaches, Mr Filter and Mr Notoko, have done a great job with the 
U11A & B teams and it has been encouraging to see the enthusiasm shown towards the 
game. 
The mini cricket teams had an exceptional term with a number of resounding victories 
and more importantly it was the consistency that the team showed throughout their 
fixtures. Mr Schenck, Ms Greyvensteyn, Ms Moodley and Mr Notoko are thanked for 
their efforts.  
The U13A team have their final fixture on Friday as they host Applewood. Kian 
McKeaveney has done a great job with the ball taking 12 wickets thus far. Ms Green has 
been on point in her organising and ensuring all our players are looked after.  
 
Swimming: 
One of Camps Bay Primary's most supported and driven sports codes is swimming. 
Being part of a league, this term has proven that we do have the capacity to get results. 
With the benefit of having a heated pool, this is to our advantage in that we can offer 
swimming throughout the year. With three 2nd places in the galas that we participated 
in, we are looking forward to seeing what we can achieve in the fourth term. 
Ms Abrahams, Ms Kirsten, Ms Kerven and Ms Liss are thanked for their early mornings 
and for ensuring swimming stays strong at CBPS.  



 
Tennis: 
The school team did very well this term coming away with more wins than losses and 
were always ready to prove themselves against some good opposition. Mr Rycroft has 
worked well with the team to ensure that they make the most of their opportunities. 
Our beginner tennis numbers are always involved in their training sessions, and it is 
largely thanks to Ms Selepe and Ms Glaum for their positive approach to the game. Ms 
Potgieter & Ms Brownlee ensured that the Prep learners were looked after, and all the 
necessary skills were being taught.  

 
 
 

CRICKET RESULTS 

 
 
 

TENNIS TEAM VS DSK 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

FRIENDLY CHESS 
TOURNAMENT AT PANORAMA 
PRIMARY 
 
Congratulations to all our chess players 
who made us proud! 

U11A VS 
KRONENDAL 
 

CBPS SCORED 75/1 AFTER 9 OVERS  
KRONENDAL SCORED 73/4 AFTER 15 OVERS. CBPS WON BY 9 
WICKETS 

ALEX VENTER SINGLES 
WON 6-5 

WILL & FOUCAULT DOUBLES 
LOST 1-6 

RYAN FOSTER SINGLES  
LOST 3-6 

 

FOUCAULT HARVEY SINGLES  
WON 6-2 

ALEX AND RYAN DOUBLES  
WON 6-1 

WILL TREMEER SINGLES  
WON 6-0 

 

A big thank you to the parents who have 

been tremendous in their assistance in 

coaching, transportation and support of 

the school this term. Your efforts are 

simply incredible! 



 


